
Snape Parish Council
 Minutes of the virtual Annual General Meeting held on 

Tuesday 26 May 2020 at 12.00pm.

Present: Cllr Tim Beach (Chair) Cllr Russ Rainger (Vice-Chair),  

 Cllr Bill Hough, Cllr Mike Hill, Cllr Jackie Allfrey, Cllr Maria Norman, Cllr Graham Farrant,

Cllr Paul Richards, Cllr Caroline Meffan and Cllr Georgina Lock.
Attendance: Marie Backhouse (Parish Clerk), 1 member of the public.

1 Election of Chair and signing of the Declaration of the Chair’s Acceptance
Cllr Beach confirmed that he would stand for re-election as Chair. There were no other contenders declared by the Members. Cllr Hill proposed that Cllr Beach is appointed as Chair until the Annual General Meeting in May 2021, this was seconded by Cllr Meffan and agreed by all. Cllr Beach will sign the Declaration of the Chair’s Acceptance form when the Covid-19 Lockdown allows.
2 Election of Vice-Chair and signing of the Declaration of the Vice-Chair’s Acceptance
Cllr Rainger confirmed that he would stand for re-election as Vice-Chair. There were no other contenders declared by the Members present. Cllr Beach proposed that Cllr Rainger is appointed as Vice-Chair until the Annual General Meeting in May 2021, this was seconded by Cllr Richards and agreed by all. Cllr Rainger will sign the Declaration of the Vice-Chair’s Acceptance form when the Covid-19 Lockdown allows.
3 Apologies and Approval of Absences
Apologies were received from Cllr Helen Stuart. Cllr Meffan proposed that we accept the apology, this was seconded by Cllr Allfrey and agreed by all.

4 Declarations of Pecuniary or Non-Pecuniary Interests by Members
Cllr Norman – Allotments.

Cllr Allfrey – Allotments.
5 Applications for Dispensation
Cllr Norman requested permission to speak about the allotments. It was agreed by all to allow Cllr Norman to comment about the allotments.

6 Approval of Minutes of the Previous Meeting on 12 May 2020.
Cllr Norman proposed that the minutes of the 12 May be accepted as a true record, this was seconded by Cllr Richards and agreed by all.

Cllr Lock had one small amendment about the cycle lanes – the provision of cycle lanes could be a means of slowing vehicles passing through the village and could be part of the wider traffic calming; this was agreed by all.

Clerk to make amendment as requested.

7 Matters arising from the Previous Meeting on 12 May 2020.
Cllr Lock reported that the agreement for the paintings had been signed. It was agreed that the Clerk should retain a hard copy in the filing cabinet for future reference.

Cllr Beach said that he had received an email query about the no cycle signs on the footpaths. He has replied stating that the landowners have permitted the signs, and they have also been approved by the Rights of Way team. It was agreed by all that another sign should be placed on the Carnser footpath.

Cllr Norman reported that the Village Larder was working well, although she may change to shop in Saxmundham as the items purchased are cheaper and this would save approximately £35 per week.

Cllr Richards asked if there would be a problem to access the Village Larder when the School re-opens. 

Cllr Beach said that this would depend on the number of children and the risk assessment.

Cllr Hill commented that there is a Governors meeting on Thursday, he will give feedback to the Council after then.
8 Consideration of Reports from District Councillors and County Councillors.
District Cllr Bond reported that in the near future she would have some updated information from Scottish Power Renewables. 

District Cllr Cooper commented that he has been submitting reports to the Clerk to be passed on.

9 Contributions by Members of the Public
None
10 Planning Applications & Decision Notices.
DC/20/1670/FUL – St John the Baptist Church, Farnham Road, Snape.

Permission requested for a new WC outbuilding in the Church yard.

The Councillors had no objection to this proposal.

11 Finance
a) Review and Authorisation of payments, signing of cheques by cheque signatories.

Payments were as follows – Vertas £316.01, G Whiting  £315.00, Clerk £386.86, Snape Primary School £3,500, CAS £3001.38, ES Internal Drainage  £86.27, SALC £317.97. The total was £8,193.49.

Cllr Lock proposed that the Council approve the expenditure, this was seconded by Cllr Norman and agreed by all.

12 Parish Council Business
a) Allotments

Cllr Beach reported that Cllr Stuart had written a request for the Allotment holders to have a borehole for water. At the moment all the allotments are occupied. Andrew Reid has given £550 towards the cost of a borehole, and AONB has promised a further £650. The cost for the borehole to be dug etc is £1500. 

Cllr Norman commented that a skip is also needed to remove the rubbish, which contains pieces of metal and wire fencing and is a health hazard especially to children, from the site and this is an extra cost of £215. 

It was suggested that further funding should be sought for the outstanding amount.

Cllr Rainger asked if a licence is needed for extraction rights.

District Cllr Cooper responded that a licence would be needed for the water extraction, as there would be a limit on how much water could be extracted. The paperwork for the additional work and costs should be sent to the District Councillors who may be able to assist with funding.

Cllr Lock proposed that the Council agree to a borehole and skip, subject to an extraction licence and the further work be subject of a grant application, this was seconded by Cllr Hill and agreed by all.

It was agreed by all to postpone the tree pollarding on the allotments until a later date.

b) Sizewell C, EDF & SPR

Cllr Richards commented that he was concerned the DCO application had been applied whilst people may not be in a position to respond.

Cllr Beach said that the DCO from EDF was to be sent tomorrow.

DC Cooper said that it would be the Inspectorates decision whether he looked at the application.

Cllr Rainger commented that the PIMS have 28 days to decide whether to look at it or not.

Cllr Hough asked if there would be a public meeting.

Cllr Rainger said that the PC has 28 days to decide what it requires to be fully informed of the applications details.

Cllr Farrant asked if the PIMS has the authority not to accept the application.

Cllr Richards said that the letters that have been written raise concerns, proper consultation must be completed so that people may comment.

Cllr Rainger reported that Covid-19 is not a reason to refuse the application. The PIMS will assess how well the application submission has been completed.

Meeting closed at 12.37pm and restarted at 12.38pm.

DC Bond commented that with regard to SPR PIMS were looking for statements of common ground; habitats regulations issues, noise impact, public rights of way issues. All the areas need to be looked at in depth.

Cllr Beach queried whether that included the traffic issues which have never been addressed.

DC Bond reported that it did and that there had been no response yet regarding the 1094 junction.

Cllr Beach reported that PC would register to speak at the consultation.

DC Cooper re-joined the meeting at 12.42

Cllr Allfrey re-joined the meeting at 12.44

c) Leaflets

Cllr Beach said that it would be a good idea to produce a village leaflet, as there is no APM date set at the moment. This would keep the village informed of what the PC are hoping to achieve. The leaflet could include, traffic calming management, village greens, housing etc. It was hoped that the leaflet could be circulated online, but there were not many people that wished to receive it that way.

Cllr Norman asked if there could be some information from the GNS regarding the village larder in the leaflet, if there is sufficient space.

It was agreed that Cllr Beach should draft a leaflet and circulate to the other Councillors for comments.

Cllr Meffan reported that she had spoken with Tunstall PC about traffic calming; they would like to collaborate and do 2 speed watch sites, ideally Snape CSW at the School and Tunstall CSW at the Maltings. The closure of the A12 will cause a problem as Snape will be used as a short cut to Woodbridge. Tunstall has issues relating to lorries and tractors, what would be a good solution?

Cllr Beach replied that speed bumps may not be used as these would cause a problem for the lorries and tractors.

Cllr Meffan said that when the Maltings Market opens there will be issues regarding traffic and parking.

It was agreed by all the Cllr Meffan should continue to talk to Tunstall PC and Snape Maltings.

d) Speeding

Cllr Beach reported that he had communicated with the Police regarding the CSW. At the moment there is not the infrastructure to allow this to take place.  He queried should the PC wait another one or two weeks and ask again if it would be acceptable to start the CSW.

Cllr Meffan proposed that a letter should be drafted and sent to the PCC and the Police, this was seconded by Cllr Farrant and agreed by all.

Cllr Meffan to draft a letter and circulate to Cllrs for comments and approval.

Cllr Richards said that with the closure of the A12 next week, can SCC Highways do anything to remind people of the speed limits within the village.

Cllr Rainger commented that he had contacted SCC Highways and was awaiting a response from the Surface Treatment Team.  Support is needed from the Police and SCC Highways.

13 Correspondence
Cllr Beach reported that he had received a letter of resignation from Cllr Hill. Cllr Hill has agreed to continue on the PC until the bank signatories have been approved.

Cllr Hough contacted HSBC and there are online forms to complete and take to the branch.

It was agreed that the signatories should be Cllr Hough, Cllr Richards and Cllr Norman. The Clerk would also become a signatory to enable her to communicate with HSBC when needed.
14 For consideration at the Virtual Meeting on 9 June 2020 at 2pm.
It was agreed to keep this meeting pencilled in should an item need to be discussed.

      15   Dates of the Next Meeting
9 June 2020 2pm.

23 June 2020 2pm

14 July 2020 2pm

Meeting Closed – 13.15.

Marie Backhouse, Parish Clerk
snapepc.clerk@gmail.com
26 May 2020


